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Upgrade to Telstra pits 

As part of the upgrade to Kingscliff High School, we will be undertaking work to replace the Telstra pits 
in front of 6 and 8, 10 and 12, and 18 and 20 Oxford Street, Kingscliff  

This work will commence on 14 March. It is planned to be completed within 1 week, but if it is interrupted 
by weather it may take 2 weeks to complete. 

Asbestos removal 

Work on the Telstra pits will require some asbestos removal. This is non-friable asbestos, which means 
the asbestos is attached to another material and cannot be easily crumbled.   We will be taking 
precautions to ensure community safety by: 

• Fully covering the pit areas with tents. 
• Bagging and removing all asbestos pieces. 
• Placing barricades and signs around the work area to keep pedestrians away from the work site. 
• Workers will be wearing full asbestos protection suits and face masks. 

 

Work will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos 
contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, 
regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

The health and safety of students, staff and residents is our highest priority. 

Interruption to Telstra services 

During the work there might be some interruption to Telstra services. If this is necessary Telstra will 
advise residents directly 48 hours in advance. 

Construction working hours  

Approved working hours are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work will 
take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised. 

Further information 

For any queries about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW 
during business hours on 1300 482 651 or via email at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.gov.au.  

For more information about this project please visit the webpage at 
https://edu.nsw.link/KingscliffHSupgrade 
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